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February 2015 Newsletter 
Thank you to everyone for your diligence and courtesy towards others during the recent spell of bad weather.  The school grounds have been difficult to access by car and the entrance at Glen Moriston continues to be used as a turning circle by High School parents in spite of warnings from the Community Police.  There have been incidents of drivers mounting the pavement to avoid the bottle neck created by the parked cars and volume of traffic turning at the gate, this is a traffic offence and if observed can carry a fine.

When the weather is so severe, it tends to bring out both the best and the worst in people. Many good Samaritans happily help out when they see someone in distress, equally tempers get frayed and some individuals can be rather selfish and inconsiderate of those around them.  So the best message we give to the children is treat others as you would wish to be treated yourself.

As weather alerts are frequently announced on the radio and T.V., we all have to be mindful of making alternative arrangements and travel plans at short notice.  We had lots of calls last week about school closures locally, which caused concern – South Lanarkshire Council’s policy is to inform parents via the website if closures are inevitable. In addition, schools will letter and keep their own websites informed of developments.  Local radio will not be the means of communication – to this end it is essential that we have up to date information and sufficient contact details for all families.

Nursery Care Commission  
We had an unannounced care inspection on the morning of the Christmas Nativity concert.  We are delighted to announce we have been awarded as follows:

	Quality of Care and Support – 6 - Excellent

	Statement 1
	6 - Excellent

	Statement 2
	6 - Excellent

	Quality of Environment – 6 - Excellent

	Statement 1
	6 - Excellent

	Statement 2
	6 - Excellent

	Quality of Staffing – 5 – Very Good

	Statement 1
	6 - Excellent

	Statement 3
	5 – Very Good

	Quality of Management and Leadership – 5 –Very Good

	Statement 1
	6 - Excellent

	Statement 4
	5 – Very Good


I wish to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of the nursery staff and congratulate them on their success.

Nursery / Adaptions 

As I mentioned last week the school will be experiencing some changes to facilitate the 2–3 year old children at Nursery.  Thankfully, due to a great deal of effort on behalf of the school team, staff, pupils and parents we have re-located Mr Blair, P1, P4 and our science class.  As far as the pupils are concerned it is business as usual in their new locations.  Well done everyone!
Church and Community
Our sacramental preparations are under way and home link booklets will be distributed to both the First Reconciliation children and the First Communion class.  Sunday’s enrolment mass at St Bride’s (for P4) was a very welcoming service and the senior pupils for St Andrew’s and St Bride’s will enhance the preparation for the children.  Both parishes will provide Lenten liturgies for the sacraments commencing on Sunday 22nd February.

Micro Tyco Charity 
Mrs Herd and Mr McGinley will be organising the whole school fun events throughout February for this special appeal. The event differs from the usual Lenten appeal as we will not merely be engaged in a Friday as before – with £1 donation.  As this is S.C.I.A.F’s 50th anniversary once Micro Tyco is completed we will resume the Missio collections and purchase additional help for S.C.I.A.F as we did during advent.  There will therefore be no organised events during lent. Our focus will be spiritual and prayerful, focusing on the global citizenship aspect of giving alms.

With the increase of children bringing money to school can I please request you either put the money in a purse (with the child’s name in it) or send it in a marked envelope.

Use of Social Media – Impact on Pupils
Whilst the majority of us have come to rely on various technologies to communicate with our colleagues, friends and families, the pace of change and sophistication of communication tools can be overwhelming to control and monitor.  Our children appear to be very able to adjust to the changes and easily pick up how to create presentations and demonstrate their knowledge.  Whilst technology has very positive benefits, as parents and guardians of the young, we have a responsibility to ensure our children are monitored closely while using on line media.  

The growing problem which impacts on relationships at school is the cowardly bullying experienced by pupils as young as P4 from their peers who block their invitations to chat or use abusive, hurtful language behind the supposed anonymity of the internet.

I wish to remind parents of the C.E.O.P option where if your child experiences this, it can and should be reported.  All indentified reports are recorded and may lead to charges.  

Failure to monitor diligently can lead to harmful effects on self esteem.  (For further information visit the school or local authority website where Parent Zone Advice is available)

Activities
January was an eventful month with the following successful endeavours.

· P7 have experienced 4 workshops delivered by the History department at St Andrew’s and St Bride’s High School.

· P6 & 7 Athletics have competed at the Sportshall Indoor Athletics final and are currently preparing for the Calderglen Cross Country at the end of the month.

· P 6 & 7 had a WW1 reference workshop visit to the Central Library commemorating the 100 years since the 1914 conflict.

· P1/2, P2/3, and Nursery are continuing their tooth brushing initiatives and have had Evelyn Steven visit and talk about healthy eating and oral hygiene.

· P1 to P7, have attended sessions with the local Scottish Prevention of Cruelty to Animals representative who demonstrated and discussed the work carried out in our communities.
· P7 attended St Leonard’s library to listen to local author Martin Stepek to acknowledge Holocaust Memorial day.

· P1 to P7 held a respectful silence prior to our Rights Respecting School (R.R.S) assembly delivered by pupils from every stage and prepared by our R.R.S coordinator Mrs McCabe.  This month’s right is ‘Every child has the right to play and learn’.

· P3 held their ‘I am a reader’ assembly last Friday which incorporated their reading, drama and music skills across the curriculum enhancing their learning about Ancient Egypt.  A show stopper.  Well done!
· P4 to P7 have had an invite to join the Lanarkshire Guitar and Mandolin Association with lessons being heavily sponsored, they commence in April.  The introduction lasted approximately 45 minutes per class with ‘hands on’ experience of playing the instrument together as a group.  There has been an overwhelming response to the club being held in the Arts Centre and Mr Ian Steele is looking forward to our junior pupils joining the club.
During February 
· P4 & 5 will have a specialist coach to assist the delivery of gymnastics during P.E. on a Tuesday for 6 weeks.  The cost to the school is being supplemented by a third from South Lanarkshire Leisure.  Our new Active Sports Coordinator (A.S.C.) is Michelle Turnbull and she has been very proactive by encouraging the support of local expertise from Gymnastics clubs.

· Michelle A.S.C is also offering an after school Football Skills Club for 6 weeks commencing on 23rd February for 20 P1 and P2 pupils.

· Mrs Herd’s class as part of their science challenge will be attending John Wright Sport’s Centre for a Space Mission X Fitness Challenge with Mrs Magee and making use of the gym facilities and increasing their general fitness level.

· Netball and Football senior pupils will compete on the 5th and 26th February respectfully.

· Calderglen Cross Country will take place on Friday 27th  February.

· P4 are about to commence music appreciation with Mr Paine, South Lanarkshire Council’s outreach music instructor.  Mr Paine’s instrument is the drums and he will be with us for 10 weeks.

Shapes Parent Council 
Shapes met on Friday to align dates for the Summer Fayre, Saturday 13th June from 12 to 2 pm.  More details to follow.  The next meeting is Tuesday 10th March at 7pm.
Reminder - Mid Term break  
The children will be on holiday Monday 9th and Tuesday 10th  February, Wednesday 11th February is an inservice day and the school will reopen to pupils on Thursday 12th February at 8.55am.

If you wish the newsletter by email, please return your email address in the comments box for next month.
Please return the slip below to acknowledge your receipt.
Yours sincerely

P Stewart
Head Teacher
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I have received the February Newsletter.
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